




provided. We would however reserve the right to recommence dealing with any individual 

complaints should the process breakdown or not improve or help resolve matters. 

The support detailed may cost in the region of £12,000.00 plus VAT, and Horsham District 

Council will agree to pay these costs. Whilst the cost is significant, it is considered worthwhile 

and if it produces the desired results, it will be a saving compared with the ongoing cost of 

dealing with ever increasing complaints. 

I confirm I have met and spoken with the Chair and Vice Chair of the Standards Committee, 

and I have also consulted with the Independent Person and other Standards Committee 

Members regarding this, and they agree to us looking into and pursuing this course of action, 

if ultimately considered appropriate. 

There is a real desire to help Steyning Parish Council function more effectively and to be able 

to concentrate on working and delivering for their residents, without the internal fighting and 

backbiting. Undoubtedly, there are hardworking Councillors within Steyning and there is a 

passion for local democracy. It is hoped, by engaging these specialist experts to conduct a 

thorough review and offer support, this will enable you to focus on improvement and a clear 

way forward. 

In order for this approach to have the best chance of success, it needs all Councillors and the 

Parish Council itself to fully engage with this process. It is hoped that this open letter will aide 

initial discussions between yourselves, and I can provide further information and detail if 

necessary. 

However, I would like initial feedback as to this proposal, as soon as possible. 

Yours sincerely 

Sharon Evans 
Monitoring Officer & 
Head of Legal & Democratic Services 

Signature Redacted




